
Out of respect for God’s House and in courtesy to others, please silence all cell phones and pagers. 

ORDER OF WORSHIP SERVICE 
    SUNDAY  -  JANUARY  18,  2015 
 

    “The next day Jesus decided to leave for Galilee. Finding Philip, he said to him,               

        follow  me.”          John 1:43   ~    NIV 

TODAY'S SERMON    
Today’s sermon given by Pastor Willard High is entitled, “Are You Called?”                                                                                                                
        
NEXT SUNDAY’S SERMON   
Next Sunday’s sermon will be given by Associate Pastor Eugene Dumas and is en-
titled; “First Things First.”  The key scripture is 1 Corinthians 7:29-31.                                                                                                                                                                                              
                                                                                                                                                                                    
CHURCH BOARD MEETING TODAY 
This is a reminder to all sitting board members of our meeting today at 12:45pm 
which will be held in the Solomon Room.   
 
TOWN HALL MEETING      
We will hold the first Town Hall Meeting of the New Year next Sunday, January 25

th
 

in the Sanctuary at 12:30 pm.  This will give us the opportunity to discuss the 2015 
budget & calendar, share plans for 2015 and beyond and answer questions you 
may have.  See you there.   
 
TOASTMASTERS 
Chicago South Toastmasters is sponsored by Shepherd Community Church and is 
looking for new members. If you would like to develop your communication and 
leadership skills, Chicago South Toastmaster may be the club for you. You are      
ALL invited to visit our club. See Mr. Bellamy or Mr. Watson for detailed informa-
tion. We meet: Every 2nd and 4th Saturday of the month. Location: West Pullman 
Library 830 West 119th St. Chicago at 10:00 am.                             
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL CHRISTIAN EDUCATION TODAY!  
Christian Education Classes will be held today for all youth. Please leave the sanc-
tuary promptly and go to your respective classrooms immediately after special      
music. Thank you.                                         ~  Christian Education Teachers 
 
FOOD PANTRY 
Donations for the Food Pantry should be taken to the kitchen in the Annex.      
Questions?  See Julie Scoggins or Eloise Turner. Thank you for your support. 

Wedding Anniversaries  
                     

There are no known wedding anniversaries to announce at this time. 

 
 

Musical Prelude Don Gibson 

Worship Leaders Carol Reed  & Traci Gunnum        

Opening Prayer Tony Gregory  

Songs of Praise  (standing)  I’m Forever Grateful 

  Blessed Assurance 

Announcements Ana Mebane  

Intercessory Prayer Associate Pastor Dolphus Williamson          

Church Life Plumbline Recognition  

Special music                Eugene Dumas  

            “Love Is”  

Scripture John 1:43 - 51 

Scripture Reader Sterling Bolden  

Message “Are You Called?”  

Sermon Speaker Pastor Willard High  

Read in Unison Shepherd’s Mission Statement    

The Giving of Our Offering Offertory Team 

Offertory Prayer  

Songs of Praise  (standing)  We’re Blessed 

Benediction   

https://www.keepandshare.com/business/registration.php


YOUR CHURCH ELDERS ARE HERE TO SERVE YOU… 

 Willard High, Pastor 
 P.O. Box 306, Matteson, IL  60443 
 (708) 748-3074         willard.high@gci.org 

Rick Shallenberger, District Pastoral Leader 
(513) 202-1299 

South Suburbs & NW Indiana 
 
Pastor Willard High 
(708) 748-3074    Office 
(708) 748-6569    Fax 
 

Associate Pastor Eugene Dumas 
(708) 922-1410 

 Chicago 
 
 Associate Pastor Jesse Bellamy 
 (773) 873-5554 
 Associate Pastor Dolphus Williamson 
 (773) 995-1217 
 Associate Pastor Barbara Williamson 

Lost and Found 
 
Ula Hicks 
(219) 938-5671 
 

Church Website 
scchurch.us  

Bulletin Items 
Andrea Saunders   alsize12@yahoo.com     (The deadline for submitting bulletin items is Monday) 

    THANK YOU FOR YOUR OFFERINGS  

        We will update you on giving during future town hall meetings.                          

Announcement Bulletin 
of 

The Shepherd’s Community Church 

10 W. 150th Street  

Harvey, IL  60426 

Our mission statement -  
"We strive to be a spiritually sound, friendly and nurturing fellowship;  

using our gifts to serve our neighbor, proclaim the gospel  
and promote reconciliation."  

Sunday January 18, 2015                10:30AM 

HELPS MINISTRY 
Eisenhower Fitness Center has 2 for 1 memberships which average $150 for a year. The 
facility is located at 2550 178th Street, Lansing and has everything! See Wanda Vazquez. 
 
SOUND PANELS ON THE WALLS      
Please be careful not to lean against or handle the grey sound panels along the walls of 
the Sanctuary.  These are engineered for sound and made of a cloth fabric which may be 
torn or stained if leaned against or handled.  Thank you.  
 
WINTER PARKING ON SURFACE STREETS & CHURCH PARKING LOT      
Please be aware that when we have three or more inches of snowfall and the roads have 
not been cleared, we are not allowed to park on surface streets to allow city snow plows 
to pass through.  If this happens, please park in the Church Parking lot.  Space will be 
tight so please obey parking attendant instructions and orange parking cone placement.  
 
HEARTLAND SUMMER CAMP     
Heartland Camp will be held July 26-August 1, 2015.  The deadline to register for the 
early bird discount  is March 31, 2015.  If you are planning on attending camp this year 
and need financial assistance, please get your request in to Mrs. High no later than 
March 1, 2015.  Early Bird registration information can be found at  heartlandcamp.org.  
 
 


